 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
 March 12, 2019



The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm.

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  Excused Absence:  Bob Bengivenga 

Also in attendance were:  Eric Aronowitz, Esq., Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, and Carmela Miller.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Led by Gary Jones


MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the Library Meeting Minutes of February 19, 2019.

President Nagel-Smiley asked to correct the last sentence under Trustee Remarks instead of “she feels”, it should say “I feel” to keep it in the first person.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the February 19, 2019 meeting minutes with the correction above.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  In Favor:   Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.   Abstain:  Frank Lemos and Stephanie Wolak. 

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #12994 through #13029 totaling $39,334.50.  

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.



MONTHLY REPORTS:


Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.



Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously. 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report. There were no questions or comments and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  

Buildings and Grounds:  The Board discussed Bob Bengivenga’s report:


            •  The men’s room urinal continued to have problems with overflowing and the floor drain getting backed up.  Len Miller gave Linda the contact information for Extreme Drains so they could come and have a look.  They discovered that the flush valve on the urinal was actually meant for a toilet which was too powerful and caused the overflow.  They snaked the drains and reported that there may be a slight blockage, but that the only way to really check would be to rip up the floor and get inside to see.  The plumber felt that addressing the issue with the urinal would solve the drain problem since there is never an issue when there is a small/reasonable amount of water.  The flush valve diaphragm was replaced and the urinal is now working properly.

•  The woman’s room had an issue on the day the plumber came.  There was flooding in there due to the pipes behind the toilets being old and leaky.  He replaced two (2) flush valves for both toilets as well as 1” valves for both toilets.  
            •  The plumber noticed a pipe (hot water heater) corroding in the utility closet.  He will be giving Linda a quote for replacement.  (Not an emergency but feels it is better to take care of it now instead of waiting until it fails).
            •  There are two (2) leaks on the roof in the old part of the building.  Tony went on the roof to see if it was due to a clogged drain but he found things to clear.  The roof is still under warranty so DPW contacted the company (Versico) who will send out the contractor (MTB) to come and make a repair.
            •  The Extron box that was damaged in November has finally been replaced and operating as usual.

Policy:  Vice President Jones and Anne Troop have nothing at this time.
 
Personnel:  President Nagel-Smiley has nothing at this time.

Technology:  Annemarie Stoeckel stated that the ILS migration is going according to schedule and there are no issues.

Capital:  Ray Rusnak reported the following: 
            •  The bathroom doors are on order and we are expecting them at the end of the week/beginning of the following week.
            •  The new chairs have come in and we are all sitting on them.
            •  The office furniture is on order.
            •  We are still looking into sheds to be installed in the back of the building for additional storage.  We have not picked any out yet but have a couple ideas in mind. Also we are looking to have some cement work done in the back that is going to go off of the steps so things could be moved across the cement as opposed to the grass. The sheds will need to be on some type of cement platform so everything is off the ground and does not get wet.
            •  We got a couple quotes for the cement work and both came in about the same.  One was from DiFrancesco who did the pavers outside and put the slab for the cigarette urn and the other one was from LoChiatto . The committee has chosen LoChiatto as they are more reliable.
            •  I was in contact with the landscaper and informed him that we are looking to have some pansies placed out front around the digital sign.  That will get us through until we put the flowering vinca in for the Summer and then mums in the Fall.
            •  I met with a carpenter and told him what we are looking for regarding the pergola.  He made a design, which looked pretty simple. We do not need anything fancy; just a couple posts bolted into the cement and will have a lattice roof that will look nice out there. Also asked if he could put some lattice on one of the corners where the sidewalk and platform will meet so the landscapers can put some growing type of vine that will go up the lattice and hopefully across the top.  He said that it could be up and in place by Memorial Day.
President Nagel-Smiley added that Linda and she are going to meet again with the representative from the same company that did the other shades on Thursday regarding shades for the all purpose room. They are cordless black-out blinds.  The only problem is that they do not come cordless in the size of the two smaller windows on the side of the door so they may have to be corded but the other ones will be cordless.

Community Relations:  Stephanie Wolak reported the following:
            •  With the Friends of the Library we were talking about doing some fundraisers.  The flyer for the selling of the Brick Fundraiser was passed out for the Board to review.  The bricks are being sold for $75.00 per brick.  Melissa asked if the Library Book logo could be added to it.  Linda responded that she will add it to the flyer.  Ray Rusnak added that he spoke to Stephanie about installing the bricks along the walkway to the Children’s Garden, approximately 36 bricks per side.
            •  There is another fundraiser. It is a Mozzarella Making Party at KC’s, tentatively on May 23, 2019 at 7:00 pm, $35 per person which includes an appetizer platter, two glasses of wine or two bottles of beer, 1 lb. of mozzarella to make and an additional pound to take home. There will be a 50/50, which the owner suggested, and he will split the difference with us.  The schools have done this and they have made a good amount of money.
 Frank Lemos added the following Friends information:
            •  They are going to purchase four passes for $150.00 to the Morven Historic Museum and Garden in Princeton which was build in 1750 by Richard Stockton who was a signer of the Declaration of Independence.
            •  Donated $500.00 to the Children’s Department for Dr. Seuss Day.
            •  Purchased 20 tickets to the Intrepid and will order more when they get down to five tickets.
            •  Making adjustments on the Friend’s face book page. 

Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray Rusnak had nothing specific to report and added  just the thought that they did the Proclamation for the Library for participating with Dr. Seuss and felt that was nice of them to recognize the Library for all the things that the Library does.  

Liaison to the Friends:  This report was combined with the Community Relations report.   

Liaison to the Schools:  Annemarie Stoeckel had nothing to report at this time.

Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley thanked the following:
            • Everyone who helped on Dr. Seuss Day
            • The Friends of the Library for donating,
            •  The Mayor & Council who always come out.
            •  Mija, Jessica, Linda and Audrey for dressing up, cutting and serving cake, and helping with everything else.
            •  Eddie Lynn for making balloons
            • The Mayor for the Proclamation
            • The two (2) SPPD officers for the Active Shooting training.
            •  Gave a shout out to Eve in technical services as she is doing a lot of things with the conversion so when you see her please recognize her and thank her.  
Lastly, at the Borough meeting Pete Smith from the Elks asked what they could do for the Library. The bilingual reading programs were mentioned .Linda called him and the Elks approved donating $1,000.00 towards the bilingual storytimes.

OLD BUSINESS:  There are no items under Old Business.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public. 

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.

Eric Aronowitz asked Frank Lemos if he ever saw the Morven building.  Frank responded yes, it is quite a large building.   There were no further questions or comments from the public.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that the public portion would remain open for the New Business.

NEW BUSINESS:  

1.  Approve the closing of the Library to the public from 10:00 am-12:00 pm on Friday April 5, 2019 for Sexual Harassment Training (Employee Assistance Program):
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion 

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris Vice President Jones and President Nagel-Smiley.    

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.

TRUSTEE REMAR KS:

Frank Lemos:  Happy St. Patrick’s Day.  On March 31, 1776 Abigail Adams asked John Adams to remember the ladies when planning the Constitution (for women to vote).  I had about 4-5 ladies at the Senior Center tell me how beautiful the chairs are.
Gary Jones:    Happy St. Patrick’s Day.  Good to see the Library moving forward.
Melissa Katsingris:  Looking forward to Spring and plantings.  It is going to look so pretty.
Anne Troop:  Looking forward to those pansies.
Stephanie Wolak:  My granddaughter had a great time at Dr. Seuss and my husband dressed up as the Grinch and told me that a lot of people went up to him and told him not to go into the room because he would scare the kids. There was only one child not happy with him. I am looking forward to the fundraisers.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Appreciating the new chairs and along with the flowers, it was nice to come to the meeting in the light and leaving while it is still light out.
Ray Rusnak:  Looking forward to all the things coming this Spring.  I think we are really going to make an impact now that we had a year to get things going. I am looking forward to what we are going to see as we move forward.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Agrees with everyone about the beautiful weather coming.  I wanted to recognize that March 8, 2019 was International Women’s Day and the month of March is Women’s History Month and I hope that everyone would seek out strong women in their lives as well as those in history because women have come a long way.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:09 pm.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 



Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
